

**Minutes of the Lincoln Golf Club
Clubhouse Lincoln
12 March '19**

Attending: L McAuley, S Harrold, D Moore, M Bond, L Anderson, B Small, K Logan, F Wilcock, R McLaren (Chair) and W Butler.

Apologies: L Foulds, D Pamment, J Latham, S Saunders (Moore/Wilcock Agreed.)

“That the Minutes be taken as read” (Moore/McAuley Agreed)

Business Arising:

- Club Jersey. Darryl has this in hand. Just may take a little time.
- The cable to the Shed was discussed and it was work in progress. Kevin described progress in some detail. It was all satisfactory.
- Futures. Some discussion and it appears that new Juniors have no choice but to join this.
- Fairway on no.7 and 9 has been lengthened. There has been widening done on no. 7 by the bunkers.

“That the minutes of the February meeting were a true and correct record.” (Bond/Logan Agreed)

Correspondence-

- Richard’s Financial Services has taken over the “Longest Putt Competition” as the sponsor. Thank you Greg.
- Purple Tees. Handicap info has been received and the sheets posted for viewing outside the office.
- Selwyn District Council seminars continue.
- Surrender of walkway. We have no idea what this refers to.
- Received consent for the cable across the cemetery driveway.
- Amigos course booking 30 players on April 14th. Brent noted that the course will not need to be closed.

Ladies Report: As enclosed.

- Faye reported on the successful trip to Methven. There was a query re programme changes and the fact that weekend ladies had not been consulted. This morphed into a general discussion on the new format (Men and Ladies) and it seemed that most committee members preferred the double page opening of old. There was a concern too that the programme was decided too late in the year. This will be addressed at the end of 2019.
- Congratulations to the shootout winners. Betty Jones and Heather Templeton.

Men’s Match: As enclosed.

- Report on interclub so far. Brownie had a win, South a loss in Paterson and North had a draw.
- Club champs are under way.

Membership: Full. Helen and Laurie Tuff. **Resignations** from Craig Fletcher (deceased) Barry and Shirley Beck, Nigel Cunnington, J de Ruiter, S Ruri and G Smith. "That these resignations and application for membership be accepted." (Harrold/McAuley – Agreed)

Finance: As enclosed. Budget is \$3000.00 to the good and A/Cs payable were \$13235.00 "That the accounts be paid and the financial statement be accepted. " McAuley/Small-Agreed)

Greens:

- Coring took place on Feb 18th/19th and the greens have recovered pretty well since then. Thanks to those volunteers who helped with the coring.
- Installation of the new power cable from the pump house to the sheds is well under way. Thanks very much to Kevin Logan for overseeing the process and helping the contractors. Digging the trench proved a lot more difficult and time-consuming than expected due to the compact and stony nature of the ground.
- A few volunteers have commenced training to mow greens and fairways to enable Ken Hodge to take some well-earned leave.

House: Two new mats purchased.

Junior: Nil

Central Match: As requested the format of the Masters was raised and will be discussed at the next meeting. There were interclub date and venue changes which have been communicated.

Health and Safety: A complaint from the public re a wayward ball into the Cemetery. The President has referred this to the relevant sub Committee.

Media Publicity: Darryl reported 295 followers on Facebook. The website needs attention.

General Business:

- Darryl. Jerseys. Not much progress but Lincoln green may be available. A work in progress.
- Darryl Work behind the Bar is continuing. Obsolescence being the key!!!
- A trestle table can be used outside on Playing days.
- Lois—New rake handles please.
- Kevin Progress on the cable laying was described. There will be extra costs. The ground is/was very hard to work on. (Old river bed) Crusher dust has been ordered. The Council has requested a proper plan of the cable installation at the cemetery road. It is in hand. Thank you Kevin.
- Kevin Asked about Brownie photos. Not done professionally so some are not available.

The next meeting will be held on 9th April at 7:30pm.

Signed:

Dated: